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GROUNDFISH MANAGEMENT TEAM REPORT ON CORDELL BANK CONSERVATION 
AREA REVISIONS - FINAL PREFERRED ALTERNATIVE 

The Groundfish Management Team (GMT) recommends the Preliminary Preferred 
Alternative as Final Preferred Alternative with the additions of the administrative 
modification to the action alternative recommended by National Marine Fisheries Service 
(NMFS) to move the existing 100 fm coordinates outlined in the NMFS Report under this 
Agenda item (Agenda Item H.5 NMFS Report 1 March 2025). As described in the GMT’s 
November report on Cordell Bank (Agenda Item I.5.a GMT Report 1, November 2024), the GMT 
does not anticipate concerning increases in mortality of yelloweye rockfish and California 
quillback rockfish nor adverse impacts to the projected rebuilding timeline for these stocks. 
Adoption of this measure will be deregulatory, reducing stakeholder confusion regarding 
regulations in the area around Cordell Bank, which will benefit fishing communities.  
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https://www.pcouncil.org/documents/2025/02/h-5-a-nmfs-report-1-nmfs-report-on-cordell-bank-conservation-area-revisions.pdf/
https://www.pcouncil.org/documents/2024/11/i-5-a-supplemental-gmt-report-1-groundfish-management-team-report-on-cordell-bank-fishery-regulation-changes-range-of-alternatives-preliminary-preferred-alternative.pdf/

